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	Minutes of the Meeting of North Baddesley Parish Council held on 

Monday  11th July 2016 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Sandy Lane, 

North Baddesley.

Present: Cllr D Knight (Chair),  E Cosier, Mrs P Darnton, P Thompson, Mrs A Tupper and 

              A Warnes
Absent:  Cllrs C Hill and J Madden 
In Attendance:  PCSO Stuart McClosky, Louise Trayling, TVBC Community Engagement

                          Officer and J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

Members of the Public:  0      

	
	
	
	
	

	16-17/0106
16-17/0107

16-17/0108
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Hill and Madden who were absent
due to holidays.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS/DISPENSATIONS

There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.

POLICE REPORT
The Chairman welcomed PCSO McClosky to the meeting.  In the last 30 days the Police

had received 53 calls relating to North Baddesley.  There was one case of fraud (Gumtree)

and several fraudulent phone calls, ie supposedly from HMRC, various banks etc.  There were

9 reports of anti-social behaviour, 4 assaults, 3 of which were domestic and one at the school,

1 garage break-in, no dwelling burglaries, 2 incidents of damage, 1 drug offence and 4 

suspicious incidents.   A speed check had been carried out recently in the area  and a driver
had been caught speeding whilst over the alcohol limit.

PSCO McClosky explained that all offenders are dealt with differently based on positive 

outcomes.  Penalties can range from a final warning, fixed penalty notice, community 

resolution or arrest and are based upon what action the victim of the crime would like to see 

carried out and the offender’s history.  There were no prolific offenders in North Baddesley

at the moment.
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	16-17/0109

16-17/0110

16-17/0111

16-17/0112
	PCSO McClosky drew members’ attention to a complaint made by a resident of Botley

Road concerning the bus stop outside the Recreation Ground and near to Great Covert

Business Park. Youths were possibly smoking drugs inside it.  The litter bin was also 
constantly being uprooted and thrown into the road.   It was agreed that Parish Council would
arrange for the bin to be fixed inside the shelter.  Cllr Cosier drew attention to another bin on 
the corner of Fleming Avenue opposite the Chemist shop which also needed to be fixed to the 
ground.  The Clerk agreed to liaise with the groundsman.

Parking complaints were briefly discussed and PCSO McClosky confirmed that the

Police would only get involved with obstructions.  HCC reviewed their parking regulations

every two years and any requests would be added to a list and dealt with at that time.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the groundsman concerning fixing 2

litter bins to the ground. 
Cllr Knight thanked PCSO McClosky for attending and he left the meeting.

OPEN PERIOD

There were no members of the public present.

MINUTES

It was unanimously resolved that the previous Minutes be accepted as an accurate 

record and were duly signed by the Chairman.
MATTERS ARISING

POLICE CRIME COMMISSIONER (Minute 16-17/0073)
There had been no reply to a second request to the Police and Crime Commissioner

to attend a Parish Council meeting.  Agreed that the Clerk would chase again. 
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would seek a reply from the Office of the Police and Crime 

Commissioner.
MOUNTBATTEN PARK (Minute 16-17/0075)
106 funding had been received from TVBC to construct 2 barbecues, one at Mountbatten

Park and one at the Recreation Ground.   Jose Bessa had been commissioned to

undertake the works which should be completed in approximately 6 weeks.


	Action:  Parish Clerk
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	16-17/0113
16-17/0114

16-17/0115

16-17/0116


	PARISH PLAN (Minute 16-17/0076))

Cllr Knight introduced Louise Trayling to the meeting.  Louise worked as TVBC’s

Community Engagement Officer and had been helping the Committee with the

Parish Plan.  Louise confirmed that there was a survey monkey out at the moment asking

for residents’ views on what they would like to see in the village in the future, with a

link which would  be going in the next edition of the Baddesley Beadle.  It was agreed

that Louise would send the link to the Parish Clerk for the website.  120 consultation

forms had been completed at Village Day and Year 3 of the Junior School were 

working on life in the village as one of their topics.

The Parish Clerk also agreed to find out how many hits the website had received so far.
RESOLVED:  that the Parish Clerk would put the link for the survey monkey and some

explanatory notes on the front page of the website and would also find out how many 
hits the website had received so far.

PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE (Minute 16-17/0077)
The website was up and running and had received two enquiries from members of the
public so far.  There were no requests for changes to the layout at the present time.

PAVILION PLANS (Minute 16-17/0079)
Permission was still awaited.  Cllr Mrs Tupper agreed to consult with TVBC to find

out the cause for the delay which was possibly still due to queries concerning the 

noise survey.
ALLOTMENTS (Minute 16-17/0081)
Queries concerning the allotments were put to members of the Allotments Committee

who were present.  It was agreed that the Clerk would seek 3 quotations for fencing to

be erected on the Sandy Lane and Recreation Ground borders to the allotments to keep

out deer.  It was also agreed that the Clerk would ask the groundsman to research using

Kurtail Gold to get rid of horsetail which was becoming a big problem not just at the

allotments but in other areas of the village.  Cllr Mrs Tupper agreed to also do some research

on Kurtail Gold.  Warning letters would be sent out to all allotment holders who were not 
keeping their allotments up to standard and not complying with the rules.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would seek quotations for fencing, liaise with the groundsman
concerning Kurtail Gold and write to allotment holders who were not maintaining their

plots or abiding by the rules.  Cllr Mrs Tupper to consult with “Which Gardening”

on Kurtail Gold.
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	16-17/0117
16-17/0118

16-17/0119

16-17/0120

16-17/0121

16-17/0122
	TENNIS (Minute 16-17/0084)
David Trew had received the keys from Cllr Knight and was planning to organise some
Tennis coaching sessions later in the week.  Cllr Knight had asked David Trew to liaise 
with Rosemary Williams to avoid double booking the courts.
AIR QUALITY MONITORING (Minute 16-17/0085)
A quotation was still awaited from Environmental Scientifics Group (ESG)

for a 6 months’ supply and analysis of 36 tubes.  The Clerk to keep chasing. 
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would continue to chase ESG for the quotation.

WARREN FARM SOLAR PARK (Minute 16-17/0086)
The developers were continuing to press the Parish Council to consider taking a

lump sum rather than a yearly payment for their donation to the community benefit fund.

Negotiations were continuing.
RESOLVED:  that the Parish Clerk would continue to negotiate with the developers 

concerning an increased lump sum.
YOUTH LEADER’S REPORT (Minute 16-17/0093)
Cllr Mrs Darnton had queried a reference made in the recently emailed Youth Club Report of 

the involvement of the Deputy Head Teacher at Romsey School with the village’s Youth

Club.  Cllr Knight confirmed that the Youth Leader had written to all the schools in the area

and Romsey School was the only one that had replied.

SCOUT HUT LEASE
The proposed length of the new lease was discussed at length and it was

agreed that the term should remain the same at 25 years.  Other proposals

of changes to the old lease were still awaited from the Secretary of the

Scout Group.  The Clerk to continue to liaise with the Secretary of the Scout Group.

RESOLVED: that the Clerk would continue to liaise with the Secretary of the Scout

Group
LIBRARY
Fund raising was continuing to do well.  The mobile library had ceased to exist and had 
passed on a number of books to the North Baddesley library.  There were no further updates

on the heating.

 
	BLOC
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	16-17/0123
16-17/0124

16-17/0125

16-17/0126

16-17/0127


	CORRESPONDENCE

BUS SERVICES
The 46 bus route from Winchester through Valley Park to North Baddesley and the No 5
Eastleigh - North Baddesley – Romsey were under threat  from County Council cuts to bus 
service reductions.  It was agreed that the Clerk should write a strong letter of objection
to HCC concerning the proposed cuts.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would write to HCC objecting to the cuts. 

SLOPE TO SEYMOUR PARADE SHOPS
A request had been received from a pensioner for a handrail to be installed alongside the
slope to the shops in Seymour Parade to assist elderly people who have difficulty in climbing it.
Cllr Mrs Tupper had contacted TVBC and was awaiting a reply.
COMMUNITY CENTRE
The Community Association had requested advice on preparing a tenancy agreement 

for the nursery school who hired it for a couple of hours every day of the 

week.   There were long discussions and it was agreed that the Clerk would liaise with TVBC

 and the Community Centre concerning the future of the lease.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would  liaise with TVBC and the Community Centre

regarding the future of the lease. 

OTHER CORRESPONDENCE
HALC – 69th AGM – 22nd October 2016 9-1.30pm Victoria Hall, West Green Road, 
Hartley Wintney – Cllr Knight and the Clerk to attend.
HEALTH AND SAFETY/ RISK ASSESSMENT

A manhole cover outside the pavilion had been replaced as it was continually blowing
over when there was heavy rain.  There were discussions over falling branches from trees

in Sandy Lane. Signs were up alerting the attention of the public but it was agreed that

trees belonging to the Parish Council needed to be identified and a quotation sought for

treeworks to be carried out.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the groundsman to identify the trees.
Works by HCC to resolve the issues with the cyclepath at the junction of Sandy Lane and 

Castle Lane had still not been carried out. 


	Fascia boards
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	16-17/0128

	QUESTIONS/REPORTS FROM MEMBERS PRESENT

Cllr Darnton reported that a tree was down on the public footpath leading to Baddesley 
Common from Botley Road.  HCC Rights of Way had requested a Google map pinpointing 
the exact location of the tree.  The Clerk to liaise with HCC Rights of Way.  RESOLVED:  
that the Clerk would liaise with Rights of Way to determine the responsibility of the tree.
Cllr Darnton also drew members’ attention to the fact that the last two meetings of

the Council were only just quorate and could we therefore consider co-opting

another Councillor.
Cllr Darnton also reported that barriers belonging to HCC workmen at the Scragg Hill end
of Rownhams Lane had been moved causing children to walk in the road.

RESOLVED: that the Clerk would report the misplaced cones to HCC
Cllr Thompson reported that the cyclepath from Baddesley to Rownhams was very overgrown.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would report the overgrown cycleway to HCC.
Cllr Knight requested the Clerk to have a look at a bank instruction to vary the

way that the account is operated for the Youth and Community Club with a view

to taking off the names of Councillors no longer on the Parish Council and adding

new members.  RESOLVED: that the Clerk would look at the bank mandate.
Cllr Knight drew attention to TVBC’s recent Ward Profile for North Baddesley,
stating that it was full of errors.  Louise Trayling agreed to pass on the Chairman’s 

comments to TVBC.

Cllrs Cosier and Mrs Tupper gave their apologies and left the meeting.
The Chairman thanked Louise Trayling for attending and she left the meeting. 

	
	
	
	
	

	16-17/0129
	APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Contractor costs  
	  2340.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	J Harrington – Clerk salary 
	  1916.30
	
	
	
	
	

	
	D Baker – Cleaner salary
	    249.60
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HM Revenue and Customs – Tax/NI
	    724.49 
	
	
	
	
	

	
	CP Lubricants – Kerosene
	      35.18
	
	
	
	
	

	
	JPS Fire and Security Ltd – Service fire alarm and emergency lighting
	    126.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Maintenance of St John’s churchyard – July
	    128.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica solutions Ltd – Cleaning cover and manhole cover for Recreation Ground
	    142.92
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Paul Jones Insurance – Tractor insurance    
	    338.45
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	                                                                                                       TOTAL
	£6,000.94
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Proposed:   Cllr   Mrs A Tupper  Seconded:  Cllr P Thompson
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	16-17/0130
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS


	
	
	
	
	

	
	16/01549/CLPS
	Nirvana
164 Botley Road

North Baddesley


	Certificate of proposed lawful development 

for a single storey side extension
No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	16/01636/FULLS
	17 Dibble Drive
North Baddesley
	Erection of a bungalow
No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	The meeting closed at  9.15pm
	
	
	
	
	


